
 

  City of Covington Surface Water to Tap  

Have you ever had water that had a dissatisfactory color, odor or taste? You would wonder if it was safe to drink, wouldn't you? At 

the City of Covington, we understand that you expect only the best water that is pleasing to sight and smell and guarded against 

pathogens. Two water sources supply water for two treatment facilities that produce a blended water for customers. Lake Varner, an 

820 acre reservoir is the source water for Cornish Creek Water Treatment Facility.  Cornish Creek WTF is an up-flow clarification 

facility permitted for 25 MGD (Million Gallons per Day). Ninety-Nine percent of the water produced in 2023 came from Lake Varner. 

Williams St. WTF is a conventional plant capable of producing 4.0 MGD. Its source of water is the Alcovy River. Water is pumped 

from the Alcovy River to City Pond Reservoir where it gravity flows or is pumped to Williams St. WTF. Contaminants and potential 

pollution sources in the watershed are identified in a source water assessment plan. A source water assessment plan for the Alcovy 

River watershed has been completed. The overall susceptibility of the watershed was rated medium. The greatest potential threat to 

source water quality is agricultural waste ponds and secondary paved roads. The recommendations from the plan will ensure that 

citizens served by the City of Covington will be provided the best quality water in the future.  

  

  
  
  
  

  
  



Turbidity has no health effects. However, turbidity can interfere with disinfection and provide a medium for microbial growth. 

Turbidity may indicate the presence of disease-causing organisms. These organisms include bacteria, viruses, and parasites 

that can cause symptoms such as nausea, cramps, diarrhea and associated headaches. If present, elevated levels of lead can 

cause serious health problems, especially for pregnant women and young children. Lead in drinking water is primarily from 

materials and components associated with service lines and home plumbing. The city of Covington is responsible for providing 

high quality drinking water, but cannot control the variety of materials used in plumbing components. When your water has 

been sitting for several hours, you can minimize the potential for lead exposure by flushing your tap for 30 seconds to 2 

minutes before using the water for drinking or cooking. If you are concerned about lead in your water, you may wish to have 

your water tested. Information on lead in drinking water, testing methods, and steps you can take to minimize exposure is 

available from the Safe Drinking Water Hotline or at http://www.epa.gov/safewater/lead.  

 

 


